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September 30, 2008 
 

Mr. Shawn McCash, Senior Vice President   OCD-SW-08-0478 
Landfill Operations and Engineering 
Waste Services, Inc. 
1501 Omni Way 
Holopaw, Florida 34773 
 
  Osceola County SW 
  J.E.D. Solid Waste Management Facility  
  Certification of Construction Completion – Cell 6 
 
Dear Mr. McCash: 
 
This will acknowledge receipt on July 30, 2008, of the Certification of Construction Completion of a Solid Waste 
Management Facility, dated July 28, 2008, by Kwasi Badu-Tweneboah, Ph.D., P.E. of Geosyntec Consultants, 
addressing Cell 6 of the J.E.D. Solid Waste Management Facility.  
 
Based upon an inspection by James Bradner, P.E. conducted on September 19, 2008, and Mr. Bradner’s review 
of the certification report, construction of Cell 6, as certified by the Engineer of Record, has been completed and 
is substantially consistent with plans and specifications approved under DEP Permit SC49-0199726-008.   
 
Waste cannot be deposited in Cell 6 until permit application SC49-0199726-009 is approved.  Separately you will 
receive one last Request for Additional Information regarding your application.  It states the closure and long-term 
care cost for Cell 6 of the J.E.D. Solid Waste Management Facility have been approved.  These costs must be 
added to the current approved estimate for Cells 1-5 of the Facility in order for the total facility to have appropriate 
financial assurance.  Proof of adequate financial assurance must be approved by the Department’s Financial 
Coordinator before this application can be deemed complete. 
 
Neither this letter nor any prior agreement with the Department relieves you of the responsibility of complying with 
any applicable ordinances, rules, or laws of any local, county, state, or federal government entity. 
 
Please contact me at 407-893-3328 if you have questions or need further information. 
 

Sincerely, 

        
       ________________________ 
       F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
FTL/jnb       Waste Program Administrator 
 
cc: Kwasi Badu-Tweneboah, Ph.D., P.E., Geosyntec Consultants (KBaduTweneboah@Geosyntec.com) 

Mike Kaiser, Waste Services, Inc. (mkaiser@wsii.us) 
Matthew Orr, Waste Services, Inc. (morr@wsii.us) 

 Danny Sheaffer, Osceola County (dshe@osceola.org) 
 James N. Bradner, P.E., Air Program Administrator, FDEP Central District 

"More Protection, Less Process" 

 


